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51.
Mrs J A Semple (DA) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

Whether any targets have been set for the supply of water to schools; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details?
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REPLY:

The Strategic Framework for Water Services requires that all schools must have adequate and safe water supply and sanitation services; the importance and benefits of learners having access to sanitation and water during school hours cannot be underestimated.  It is therefore a priority for my department in co-operation with the Department of Education to ensure that all schools have water and sanitation and we look forward to achieving this goal by 2009/10.  In addition, we will be addressing those schools without adequate water and sanitation services, and are currently working with DoE to define minimum standards and criteria by which we can base our target on, for example the minimum number of learners per toilet, the type of structures to be constructed, etc.    
Already the DoE has done a great deal of work to identify which schools are lacking services, and DWAF is currently working with them to finalise the database so that project plans can be developed and budget allocated. In addition to the existing capital expenditure budget of DoE, an additional top-up budget of R950 million over the Medium Term Expenditure Framework (MTEF) period (i.e. 2007/08, 2008/09 and 2009/10) has been allocated from the fiscus to address the backlog of water, sanitation and electricity in both schools and clinics.  This additional allocation will contribute significantly to us meeting our target.
During the 2007/8 financial year our programme to address water and sanitation in schools and clinics will focus primarily (although not exclusively) on clinics so that this backlog is addressed by the end of this year.  From 2008/9 financial year we will then focus on addressing the water and sanitation needs in schools.
